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In consideration of
HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTION 202/HOUSE RESOLUTION 138
URGING THE DEPARTMENT OF LAND AND NATURAL RESOURCES, DEPARTMENT
HEALTH, AND THE CITY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU TO TAKE NECESSARY
STEPS TO EXPEDITE CONSTRUCTION FOR THE EXPANSION AND IMPROVEMENT
OF THE REPLACEMENT WASH-DOWN STATIONS AT MAUNALUA BAY.

House Concurrent Resolution 202/House Resolution 138 urges the Department of Land and Natural
Resources (Department) to expedite the expansion and improvement of the wash-down facilities
located at Maunalua Bay, Oahu. The Department offers the following comments.

New wash-downs were constructed and parking lot improvements were completed in Maunalua
Bay on November 18, 2013 at a cost of $184,000. The existing two wash-down stations were
replaced with three new stations and relocated outside of the existing parking area so the runoff of
the water would no longer undermine the asphalt causing potholes. Also, the new wash-down area
was constructed with concrete and in an area where the runoff would no longer be able to enter the
near shore waters and resolve any Department of Health concerns.

Upon completion of the project, a few boaters complained that at times they had to wait to use the
wash-down area because of the new configuration. The Department contacted the City and County
of Honolulu to inquire whether the County would be willing to provide additional land located
along the new wash-down so the facility could be expanded. The City and County of Honolulu
agreed and the Department has planned an expansion of the wash-down based on input from the
Boaters. The project is estimated to cost approximately $100,000. The Department feels that the
existing facility is adequate and meets the needs of the Boaters but is willing to expand the facility
should the Legislature provide the necessary funding to complete the project.



creaganl - Dannah

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov

Sent: Thursday, March 19, 2015 8:01 AM

To: HLTtestimony

Cc: ssk642 @hawaiiantel.biz

Subject: *Submitted testimony for HCR202 on Mar 20, 2015 08:45AM*
HCR202

Submitted on: 3/19/2015
Testimony for HLT on Mar 20, 2015 08:45AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
| StevenKanemoto || Individual | Support | No |
Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please emalil
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov

Sent: Wednesday, March 18, 2015 2:00 PM

To: HLTtestimony

Cc: erictodoroki@yahoo.com

Subject: *Submitted testimony for HCR202 on Mar 20, 2015 08:45AM*
HCR202

Submitted on: 3/18/2015
Testimony for HLT on Mar 20, 2015 08:45AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
| eric todoroki || Individual || Support || No |
Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please emalil
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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